## **Rachel Tibbetts**

From: chris cudahy

**Sent:** 16 May 2020 10:42

To: Planning Cc: Bob Neville

**Subject:** Planning application 20/01073/F

Dear Mr Neville & CDC Planning

As residents of Westway House in Horn Hill Road, West Adderbury we object to planning application 20/01073/F

The proposal of a 73 capacity caravan site will negatively impact the local landscape and rural aesthetic. Caravan parks are by the design of caravans highly artificial and visible - all caravans are white, square, plastic eyesores in sharp contrast to the historic listed) and natural architecture of West Adderbury.

Secondly residents of West Adderbury already experience high traffic volumes and excessive speeding resulting in noise and air pollution. The introduction of 73 caravans and cars on to this site will result in a significant increase in traffic volume to these rural roads

Finally there is no commercial need or business case for such a large site. With the area well serviced by existing caravan sites that are not. at capacity creating a new 73 berth site makes no sense. Therefore one has to wonder what the longterm strategy of the applicant is.

We trust that you will reject this unsuitable development.

Kind regards

**Chris Cudahy**